October 14, 2004
My Bradford pear broke. What should I do? Bradford pears are beautiful trees, but very prone to limb breakage. They have many branches and this causes them to be weak. For this reason, you may only get about 15 years or so of good serviceable life out of a Bradford pear. This can vary widely, but we do need to keep an eye on older Bradford pear trees. Do not put things under them that you do not want damaged. Certainly do not hang swings in them or plant them close to the house or drive. Replace them with other small trees that do not break so easily - Chinese pistache, trident maple, silverbell, saucer magnolia etc.

Should I top my trees? Topping is not a good practice for trees. It makes them look good in the short run but can cause problems long term. Topped trees can be weaker in the long run. It also damages the natural growth form of the tree. A trained arborist will only top trees in a rare instance like to save the life of a tree. We do not use topping trees as a general tree management practice.

I sometimes see where Bradford pear trees have been topped. This may allow them to be left in place for a while longer, but this is not a permanent cure for the ‘breaking Bradford’ problem. Eventually we need to remove the tree. In fact, topping the tree may put it more at risk to break later since topping creates such a large number of limbs. The limbs probably will not be well attached to the tree and can snap off.

I have a large, black and yellow (scary) spider outside my home. What should I do? I would do nothing. Most spiders are harmless. This spider is probably an Agriope. These garden spiders have large webs. They are fun to watch.

The only two spiders poisonous enough to be a real problem in Houston County are the black widow and the brown widow. Many of us know what a black widow looks like. It can get fairly large, is shiny black with a red hourglass shape on it. Occasionally the red spot can be another shape or the color can be yellow instead of red.

I received my first brown widow the other day. They are brown with a yellow or orange hourglass. They may actually be more venomous than black widows, but neither of these is very aggressive. We are most likely to be bitten if we stick something into their web or accidentally pick them up or crush them.
You may notice that I did not mention the brown recluse. From a recent study, we have come to the conclusion that the brown recluse is not usually found in this area. There may be exceptions to this since they can be brought in as people move. In general, we do not find brown recluse spiders in central Georgia. 

For more information on spider identification see this site - http://www.arachnology.org/

If you need to control spiders, remember that spraying alone probably will not do so. Spiders often stay close to their nest and this makes them hard to kill. For more information on house spider identification and control, see this site - http://ohioline.osu.edu/hyg-fact/2000/2060.html
Whew! This is a lot of information you give out. Is there a place I can go to get some of this in condensed form? We also produce a bi-monthly home garden newsletter called The Garden Bench. It is available by coming by our offices or at many Houston County garden centers and nurseries. We cannot mail it out to subscribers, but you can receive it as an email newsletter by sending us an email or a phone call and giving us your email address.
